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RECONCILIATION :  Saturday at 2:30 p.m. & Seasonal Service 

M ARRIAGE :  Call the Parish Office at least 6 months prior to your 

  wedding.  

BAPTISMS :  Call the Parish Office 

ANOINTING  OF THE SICK /COMMUNION : Call Parish Office 

WELCOME  NEW  MEMBERS . Please contact the Parish Office  

CURRENT  PARISHIONERS :  Moving? New email?  

 Contact the Parish Office. 

ST. VINCENT  DE PAUL  - 513-301-6881 

PASTORAL  COUNCIL  
Al Grote, Chairperson, 245-9943 

Ryan Vitolo, Vice-Chairperson, 519-1518 

Valerie Nimeskern, Secretary, 288-3254 

David Eby, Member at Large, 385-7675 

Steve Bissmeyer, Member at Large, 923-2633 

Gene Culman, Member at Large, 385-6669 

Shannon Meyer, Member at Large, 385-6970 

John Stehlin, Member at Large,476-9665 

Kevin Wood, Member at Large, 885-9860 

Heather Smith, Development Commission Rep., 923-2893 

Betty Dirr, , Faith Formation Comm. Rep., 385-3954 

Sharon Bachman, Finance Commission Rep., 385-8267  

Patti Rice, Worship Commission Rep., 385-5410 

Larry Weinheimer, Communications Comm. Rep, 652-2563 

St. John the Baptist  
Catholic Parish 
5361 Dry Ridge Road 
Cincinnati, OH 45252 

(513)385-8010  Fax (513)385-8080 
www.stjohnsdr.org 

M ASS SCHEDULE  
Saturday    4:30 pm 

Sunday       8:30 am & 11:00 am 
Weekday & Holyday - See Bulletin 
 

PARISH  OFFICE 
Rev. Timothy S. Kallaher, Pastor 

Deacon Ken Schnur, Pastoral Associate 

Deacon Vincent Lutz 

Douglas Schmutte, Pastoral Associate for  

     Music/Liturgy  

Amanda Weickert, Director of Religious Education  

Rod Dunlap, Director of Youth Ministry  

Terri Reder, Business Manager 

Tom Cunningham, Plant Manager/Maintenance  

     Supervisor 

Michelle Zerhusen, Administrative Assistant  

 

Monday, March 21 
 

     8:30 a.m. Glen Rieman/Elizabeth 

  

Tuesday, March 22 
 

     8:30 a.m. For the Residents 

 

Wednesday, March 23 
 

    8:30 a.m. Louis Sunderhaus/Julia Belden 

 

Thursday, March 24 - Holy Thursday 
 

    7:30 p.m. For the Parish 

 

Friday, March 25 - Good Friday 
 

    No Mass 

 

Saturday, March 26 
 

    8:30 p.m.  For the Parish 

 

Sunday, March 27ðEaster 
 

    8:30 a.m. For the Parish 
 

  11:00 a.m. For the Parish 

PRIESTɀS M ASS INTENTIONS  

Bulletin Sponsors Page 13 & 14 

Boy Scouts Mulch Sale Page 12 

Catholics Come Home Page 11 

Divine Mercy Formed Program Page 10 

Finance ReportðTerriôs Tidbits Page 4 

Musicianôs Notes Page 5 

Office of Christian Formation Page 6 

Parish Information Page 3 

Shopping Cent$ Page 4 

This Week in Lent Page 9 

This Week in the Parish Page 2 

Youth Ministry Page 7 & 8 
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Monday, March 21 

Mass, 8:30 a.m., Chapel 

Adoration, 9:15 a.m., Chapel 

Monday Marthaôs Group, 9:30 a.m. 

Rosary, 7:00 p.m., Chapel 
 

Tuesday, March 22 
Mass, 8:30 a.m., Northgate Atria 

Young Adult Group, 7:00 p.m., POMR #2 
 

Wednesday, March 23 

Mass, 8:30 a.m., Church 

Tenebrae, 7:30 p.m., Chapel 

 

Thursday,  March 24ðHoly Thursday 

Living Stations, 8:30 a.m., Church 

Josephôs Group, 9:00 a.m., POMR #2 

Shopping Cent$, 9:00 a.m., POMR#1 

The Lordôs Supper, 7:30 p.m., Church 

Adoration, 8:30 p.m., Chapel 

Night Prayer, 9:15 p.m., Chapel 
 

Friday, March 25ðGood Friday 

Morning Prayer, 8:30 a.m., Chapel 

Liturgy of the Lordôs Passion, 3:00 p.m., Church 
 

Saturday, March 26 

Morning Prayer, 8:30 a.m., Chapel 

Easter Vigil, 8:30 p.m. 
 

Sunday, March 27 - Resurrection of the Lord 

Mass, 8:30 a.m.  

Mass, 11:00 a.m.  

 

THIS  WEEK IN  OUR PARISH   

Parish Library Spot  
Dangers to the Faith ï Recognizing 

Catholicismôs 21st ïCentury 

Opponents by Al Kresta is a book 

that describes in detail the origins 

and tenets of the most important 

opponents of the church today. It 

maintains a tone of voice and 

language that is fair, understandable, and clear.  ñIt 

gives us tools to deal with the competing visions of 

secularity, Islam, New Age, Eastern thought and so on 

in popular conversation.ò  CHECK IT OUT! 

%ÖÙÌÚÛÌÙɀÚɯ ÕÕÜÈÓɯ/ÈÕÊÈÒÌɯ!ÙÌÈÒÍÈÚÛ 
Please join The Catholic Order of Foresters today the 

Annual Palm Sunday Pancake Breakfast in the 

cafeteria following 8:30 a.m. Mass.  Donôt miss a great 

breakfast of pancakes, sausage, ham, and fruit.  

REUNION MASS  
 

St. John the Baptist is putting together a REUNION 

MASS for all high school students graduating this 

year.  Here is your chance to catch up on your St. John 

friends before you graduate and conquer the world!! 
 

This Mass will be held on Sunday, May 22 after the 

11:00 a.m. Mass. A reception will follow after Mass. 
 

Please join us for a great day of memories!! 
 

For more information or to let us know you will attend, 

please contact Anne Johns at ljohns@cinci.rr.com  

PREPARE TO  HEAR GODɀS WORD  

Readings for March 27, 2016  

Resurrection of the Lord 
 

Acts 10:34, 37-43 

    Peter proclaims the Good News of salvation to 

Cornelius, a Roman centurion, who had invited him 

to his house. It results in the baptism of Cornelius and 

all gathered with him. 
 

Colossians 3:1-4 
     Through baptism we have died with Christ and 

entered into the life of the resurrection, to be revealed 

fully when we are with Christ for ever.  
 

John 20:1-9 

     John testifies to the empty tomb on the first Easter 

day. 

mailto:ljohns@cinci.rr.com
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We extend our sincerest sympathy  

to the family and friends of  
 

Mabel Busam 
 

May God give them strength during this  

difficult time. 

PARISH  INFORMATION  

Lenten Almsgiving Project  
Our Pastoral Area chose St. Vincent de Paul as the 

focus for the Lenten Almsgiving Project.  The work 

of St. Vincent de Paul Society is expressed in their 

mission statement:  ñAnswering Christôs call, we 

foster hope by providing spiritual, emotional and 

material assistance on a person-to-person basis to the 

poor, lonely, and forgotten in our community.ò  

 

Please remember to bring in your Almsgiving 

envelope this week on Holy Thursday.   Please mark 

all envelopes ñSVDPò. 

 

Celebration of Holy 

Thursday, The Lordôs 

Supper, will be held at 

7:30 p.m.   

 

Envelopes can also be 

dropped off at the Parish 

Office.  Thank you. 

The Lay Pastoral Ministry Program is sponsored by 

the Archdiocese of Cincinnati and helps lay Catholics 

grow in faith, knowledge and skills needed for 

evangelization, catechesis and service. Since 1975, the 

LPMP has helped ordinary Catholics accomplish 

extraordinary things in the name of Christ. Weeknight 

and Saturday classes, flexible formation components 

and a supportive environment help busy adults fit 

theology and pastoral studies into work and family 

commitments. Classes forming for fall in Cincinnati 

and Dayton. Call  513-231-1200 for information or 

attend an Information Meeting on April 16th 10 AM at 

our main campus, 6616 Beechmont Avenue in 

Cincinnati  

A Day of Renewal  
 

Dr. Scott and Kimberly Hahn are coming to 

Cincinnati to help IGNITE YOUR HEART ï AND 

KEEP IT BURNING. This Catholic Conference, 

presented by St. Ignatius Parish, will be at McAuley 

High School, 6000 Oakwood Avenue, Cincinnati, on 

Saturday, April 16th.  Open to men and women.  

Please join us for a rich day of spiritual growth.  For 

more details and to register, go to 

www.igniteyourheart  

NEIGHBORHOOD  INFORMATION  

The Church of the Resurrection will host ñBlessed 

Unionò Marriage Enrichment Retreat for married 

couples on Saturday, April 2, from 11:00 a.m. to 

3:00 p.m. in the gym. A light breakfast and lunch 

will be provided. All married couples are invited to 

come and experience refreshing perspectives on 

ways to enrich commitment, communication, 

spirituality and family life. The Retreat is 

FREE.  Pre-registration is required. Couple may 

register by sending their names and contact 

information to bulletin@resurrectioncinci.org or 

v i s i t i n g  t h e  p a r i s h  w e b s i t e  a t 

www.resurrectioncinci.org.  Please feel free to share 

this exciting invitation with other married couples 

who may be interested in attending. 

Are you willing to surrender 

your life to God? You are 

promised eternal life.  

     (Luke 22:14-23; 1-49) 

mailto:bulletin@resurrectioncinci.org
http://www.resurrectioncinci.org
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STEWARDSHIP  OF FINANCE  TERRIɀS TIDBITS   

SHOPPING  CENTS 

DID YOU KNOW THAT if you have a liking or 

calling to sing the choir is looking for you? Adults 

and children are welcome to join. Come to our 

practice on Thursday night at 7 pm or call Doug at 

385-8010.  

 

DID YOU KNOW THAT Friday was our last Fish 

Fry? Thank you to all the volunteers, committee 

members and workers, you worked so hard to make it 

such a success this year! And most of all thank you to 

all of you who came hungry. All proceeds go to the 

Help A Student Fund. 

 

DID YOU KNOW THAT Financial Aid Packets are 

available on the website? This financial aid is 

available to St. Johnôs students. 

 

DID YOU KNOW THAT the festival is only 5 

months away? Please consider volunteering to be a 

booth chair. We are also still looking for a chair for 

the Blue Jay Raffle. This is a huge part of the festival 

revenue.      

 
 

STEWARDSHIP FOR THE WEEK  

 

ñI tell you, Peter, before the cock crows this day, you 

will deny three times that you know me. ñ  

     -Luke 22:34 

 

How many times have you heard someone make a 

disparaging comment about Jesus or the Catholic 

faith? How do you react? Do you remain quiet not to 

cause a disturbance or worst yet, because you donôt 

want your friends or family to think negatively about 

you? Pray for the courage to speak up and enter into a 

respectful dialogue. 

Shopping Cent$ now carries $10 Noodles & Company 

gift cards in regular inventory.  We earn 7.74% profit 

on these cards!  Shopping Cent$ will be closed Easter 

weekend, however we will be open in the Parish Office 

basement on Thursdays between 9:00 a.m. - 10:00 a.m.  

 

We still need one more new face to join our team.  It 

only takes less than hour per month.  We have one  

openings before/after 4:30 mass on 3rd Saturday of the 

month.  Please call the hotline (699-6960 ext. 240) if 

you can help out! 

Tenebrae - Prayer in Darkness  
 

Tenebrae is the Latin word for ñdarknessò. This service of readings and psalms is a prayerful re-

flection on the death of Christ and the mystery of redemption. A highlight of the service is the 

gradual darkening of the chapel (reminding us of the darkness our world still experiences) and 

the light of Christ shining in the darkness.   This prayer on the Wednesday of Holy Week (March 

23) is an excellent way to prepare ourselves to enter into the Triduum (Three Day) celebration of 

the passion, death, and resurrection of Christ.  

MARCH 13 2016 COLLECTION REPORT  

 Adult Collection (includes 

Electronic Donations) 

Children Collection 

$ 

 

$ 

11,335.76 

 

3.15 

 Debt Reduction 

St. Vincent de Paul 

Easter Flowers 

Easter 

Good Friday 

$ 

$ 

$ 

$ 

$ 

245.00 

90.00 

455.00 

55.00 

2.00 

 
This Year to Date 

Last Year to Date 

Comparison to Last Year 

$ 

$ 

$ 

536,288.17 

531,389.88 

4,898.29 

 
Adult Envelopes 

Children Envelopes 

Electronic Donators 

Thank You! 

 235 

3 

55 
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,42("( -ɀ2ɯ-.3$2ɯ 
BY DOUG SCHMUTTE  

I 
tôs hard to believe that weôve almost come to the 

end of our Lenten journey of 40 days. Today I 

would just like to invite you to join in one or all 

of the services that we have this week ï a week 

that we name ñHOLY.ò 

     The schedule is listed in another place in this 

bulletin today, but, again, I want to invite you to join 

with your fellow parishioners as together we walk this 

road with Christ over the next week. 

     This week we will sing hymns, hear readings, and 

celebrate rituals that we only do one time each year, 

because they are so sacred to us. 

     The opportunities for us this week are many and 

varied. We begin this evening with our youth ministry 

inviting us to join them as they celebrate the ñLiving 

Stations of the Cross.ò Both tonight at 7:30 p.m. and 

again on Thursday morning at 8:30 a.m., they will 

vividly portray Christôs road to Calvary for us in word, 

action, and song.  

     Then we have our daily Masses Monday, Tuesday 

(Northgate Park) and Wednesday at 8:30 a.m. 

     Wednesday evening we will celebrate Tenebrae. 

Tenebrae is probably the least known services that we 

do. The word ñtenebraeò is the Latin word for 

ñdarkness.ò  As part of the service the chapel gradually 

becomes darker and darker until only a single light 

brightens the roomðthe light of the risen Savior. This 

service of prayer, scripture, and song is one of those 

services thatôs hard to describe. Those who attend have 

really found it to be a very prayerful way to ñendò the 

40 days of Lent and ready themselves to enter into the 

sacred three days of the Triduum.  

     When Fr. Tim was trying to explain Taizé prayer to 

us, he said that it was like trying to describe chocolate 

to someone who has never tasted it. You donôt know 

what chocolate tastes like until you actually taste it. I 

would like to suggest the same about Tenebrae. Itôs a 

service you need to experience. I think if you try it, you 

will like it. Again, Tenebrae is Wednesday evening at 

7:30 p.m. in the Daily Chapel. 

     Then on Thursday, Lent quietly ends and we enter 

into the ñsacred three daysò that we call the Triduum. 

     Thursday evening we will celebrate the Mass of the 

Lordôs Supper at 7:30 p.m.  There is the annual rite of 

washing feet, reminding us not only what Christ did for 

the twelve at the Last Supper, but also what we his 

followers are called to do. 

     Friday we continue with the Liturgy of the Passion 

of the Lord at 3:00 p.m. This is not a ñfuneral for 

Christ,ò but a celebration of Christôs victory over 

death. We venerate the cross, a sign of death, that 

has become a sign of life and our way to eternal life. 

     Then Saturday, we do NOT have our regular 4:30 

Mass, but rather celebrate the great Easter Vigil at 

8:30 p.m. This is the great feast of the Churchôs 

year. It is a Mass filled with symbols, words, and 

actions that speak of Christôs resurrection and our 

sharing in that resurrection now and for ever in 

heaven. This is the night we light the Easter fire and 

bless the Easter candle we will use all year long. 

This is the night when we baptize, confirm, and 

eucharistize new members into the Church. This is 

the night when we recall all God has done in the 

past, so we can look around to see God at work now 

and look forward to what God will do. 

     Finally, on Sunday we will have Easter Masses at 

8:30 and 11:00 a.m. Our Lent has prepared us to 

renew our baptismal promises on Easter and to 

begin the great 50-day celebration of resurrection 

and life in Christ through baptism. 

     So, as you can see, we have many opportunities 

to join in prayer this week. 

     Please consider joining us for one or all of our 

Holy Week liturgies. 

     As we heard at Mass today, ñsince the beginning 

of Lent until now we have prepared our hearts by 

penance and charitable works. Today we gather 

together to herald with the whole Church the 

beginning of the celebration of our Lordôs Paschal 

Mystery, that is to say, of his Passion and 

Resurrection. Therefore, let us commemorate the 

Lordôs entry into the city for our salvation, 

following his footsteps, so that, being made 

partakers of the Cross by his grace, we may have a 

share also in his Resurrection and in his life.ò 

     Let us all ñfollow his footstepsò this week as 

together we celebrate the liturgies of this week ï a 

week that truly is HOLY. 

     Have a blessed Holy Week. 
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     ñThe Lord Jesus shows us the 

steps of the pilgrimage to attain 

our goal: ñJudge not, and you 

will not be judged; condemn not, 

and you will not be condemned; 

forgive, and you will be for-

given; give, and it will be given 

to you; good measure, pressed 

down, shaken together, running 

over, will be put into your lap. 

For the measure you give will be 

the measure you get  backò   

(Luke 6:37-38).  

     The Lord asks us above all not to judge and not to 

condemn. If anyone wishes to avoid Godôs judgement, 

he should not make himself the judge of his brother or 

sister. Human beings, whenever they judge, look no 

farther than the surface, whereas the Father looks into 

the very depths of the soul. How much harm words do 

when they are motivated by feelings of jealousy and 

envy!  

     To speak ill of others puts them in a bad light, un-

dermines their reputation and leaves them prey to the 

whims of gossip. To refrain from judgement 

and condemnation means, in a positive 

sense, to know how to accept the good in 

every person and to spare him any suffering 

that might be caused by our partial judg-

ment, our presumption to know everything 

about him.  
    But this is still not sufficient to express mercy. Je-

sus asks us also to forgive and to give. To be instru-

ments of mercy because it was we who first received 

mercy from God. To be generous with others, know-

ing that God showers his goodness upon us with im-

mense generosity.ò   
 

 

Excerpt from paragraph 14 of Misericordiae Vultus,          

Pope Francisô Apostolic Letter in which he proclaimed the 

Extraordinary Jubilee of Mercy.  Vatican Translation.   
___________________________________________ 

 

Father of Mercy, help us to recognize the dignity, 

beauty, and strength of all of Your children.  Help 

us to not judge others but love them uncondition-

ally as you love us unconditionally.  Amen! 

 

Office of Christian Formation  

 

Merciful like the Father  to LOVE as  

GOD LOVES 

 

By Amanda Weickert 
 

      In the excerpt from Misericordiae Vultus on the 

left Pope Francis encourages us to not only accept 

Godôs magnificent gift of mercy but to also to be 

generous and merciful even within our own 

thoughts.  

     I know that I struggle with this seemingly 

simple direction to not be judgmental.  Like 

everything in the Christian life it is much easier to 

say ñdonôt judgeò than actually interact with those 

around us free from negative preconceptions.  It is 

so easy to leap to conclusions about people and 

situations I could not possibly know everything 

about.  Pope Francisô reminder that we do not see 

with the eyes of God but merely understand the 

surface of a situation is illuminative.  Why would I 

think that I understand all the nuances and 

motivations of another person?  Only God can see 

into the soul of a person, and even if I could I am 

certainly not perfect myself.  Truly, who are we to 

judge? 

     Maybe Godôs admonition for us not to judge is 

also about us.  Not judging others helps free us to 

love unconditionally.  We are more able to see both 

ourselves and others as the precious children of 

God we are when we are not bogged down by 

negativity.  This Lent let us fast from judging 

others and instead focus on the great love and 

mercy Christ shows us as he dies for us on the 

cross and gives us new life in the Eucharist! 

 Amanda Weickert  
aweickert@stjohnsdr.org 

 

___________________________________________ 

VIRTUS online bulletins 
     Volunteers, please complete your VIRTUS bulle-

tins online.  Make sure when you go to VIRTUS.org 

you log in and then complete the training bulletin.  If 

you do not log in and click on the article link under 

the training tab you may be mistakenly taking the 

weekly survey question which appears on VIRTUSô 

homepage instead of the  required training bulletin.  

Thank you! 
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Young Adult Ministry  
  

The Young Adult Group at St. Johnôs continues to 

meet on Tuesday nights at 7pm in the Youth 

Ministry room. We meet for Gospel reflection, great 

discussion, then fellowship afterwards. If you are in 

your 20ôs or 30ôs and wish to join us, please contact 

Rod at 513-614-1789 or just show up on Tuesday 

night! 

High School Ministry  
 

This past weekend, many of our high school youth 

began practicing for the Living Stations of the Cross. 

It is always great to see the high school youth come 

back for this performance and they look forward to it 

every year. Please see bulletin insert for more details 

about the performance.  

 

Also this past Sunday, some of our high school youth 

continued on with their CHOSEN program. They 

have completed eight weeks and have really enjoyed 

the journey so far. Please continue to pray for them as 

they learn more about their Catholic faith and grow 

deeper in their love for Christ.  

Junior High Ministry  
 

Some of our eighth graders began taking a Theology 

of the Body class here at St. Johnôs. This is an 

awesome journey that they are continuing in which 

they will learn more about who they are and what 

their physical bodies have to do with their faith. 

Please continue to pray for them as they continue to 

learn and grow! 
  
 

Junior High Ministry  
 

 

Please come and check out many of our junior high 

youth as they participate in the Living Stations of 

the Cross this coming Sunday night! 
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Holy Thursday 

March 24, 2016 

8:30 AM 

Palm Sunday 

March 20, 2016 

7:30 PM 


